September 29, 2003

Mr Michael McLean

Secretary

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts References Committee, Parliament House

CANBERRA CITY ACT 2600

By E-mail: ecita.sen@aph.gov.au

Re: Submission to Inquiry into Competition in Broadband Services

Dear Mr McLean

Please find enclosed Townsville City Council’s submission to the Senate References Committee Inquiry into Broadband Competition. Council welcomes the opportunity to contribute to this important public debate.

In preparing its submission, Council has taken a broad ‘whole of community’ perspective. While Council is a significant user of telecommunications services in its own right, the submission’s focus is broader than our own organisation’s immediate ‘interests’.

Our approach is focused on the future. We have aimed to be fair in our assessment of the current situation and constructive in approach. We acknowledge that in recent years some improvements have been made in terms of service standards and availability, but Council is concerned that a great deal still needs to be done.

Equitable and universal availability of  broadband services to Townsville homes and businesses is one of the most important challenges for the immediate future – this is one of the key messages of our submission.

Ongoing investment in the region’s telecommunications network infrastructure is essential to maintaining a reasonable standard of basic telephony services.

Vibrant competition is a must to ensure regional telecommunications users receive choices, competitive pricing and high levels of customer service.

Ensuring the City receives new technologies and services into the future – that is, ‘future proofing’ our community in respect of telecommunications – is an imperative that requires Government support and resources.

These are not insignificant challenges requiring dedication, Government commitment and resourcing. Meeting these challenges is absolutely essential to maintaining and improving the quality of life in our region and boosting the competitiveness of our industries.

Yours sincerely

Paul Askern

A/Chief Executive Officer

